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sou TH EA s TERN SEMINARY LIBRARY 

CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 
STUDENT AFFAIRS 

April 26-30, 1982 

Monday, April 26 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, April 27 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, April 28 

10:00 a.m. 

10:30-10:50 a.m. 

Thursday, April 29 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

Friday, April 30 

10:00 a.m. 

10:00 - 10:50 a.m. 

NOTICES: 

IX, 31 

Chapel: Missionary Day. Dr. Isam E. Ballenger, 
Director for Europe and Middle East for the FMB. 
An opportunity will be given to make a public 
commitment to mission service. 

Chapel: Dr. John Carlton, Professor of Preaching. 

Reception for new Student Council members. All 
students, faculty and staff are invited to welcome 
in the new Student Council. Commons Room. 

Chapel: Worship in Music led by Mrs. Pam Helton. 

Student led Vespers. Appleby Chapel. See notice. 

United Methodist Student's meeting. Appleby Chapel. 
Final meeting of the semester. 

Child Care Center "Gymboree". Seminary family is 
invited. Seminary gym. 

STUDENT VESPERS: The final student-led vesper service of the spring 
semester will be held Thursday, April 29 at 7:00 pm 

in Appleby Chapel. There will be special music provided by Karen Wilson and a 
devotional message by William "Bill".Plemmons. A special emphasis will be 
placed on prayer. 

MAIL NOTES: (A) Box Rent - If you are a returning student and 
wish to keep your same box number, your box rent 

must be paid in advance by May 14 or before you leave the campus. If box rent 
is not paid, your box may be assigned to another student. (B) Change of 
address - If you wish to have your mail forwarded either temporarily or perman-
ently, please be sure to fill out a change of address card in the Soda Shop be-
fore you leave the campus. 

GYM STORAGE: All persons who have personal belongings stored in 
the gym are asked to make sure that everything is 

clearly marked for ownership. Any items of unknown ownership may be included 
in the Seminary Surplus salel Contact the Plant Services office. 

SURPLUS SALE: A selection of miscellaneous items will be offered 
for sale to members of the Seminary family on Friday, 

April 30, 1982. These items will include: student desk chairs with metal 
bases, assorted used furniture and bedding, an assortment of used kitchen uten-
sils and dishes, and other items determined to be surplus to Seminary needs. 
This sale will take place at the Gym storage area, located at ground level, on 
the Wingate Street side of the building, between 9:00-12:00, and 1:00-4:00. 
All sales will be final, cash only, and no deliveries by the Seminary! Large 
items purchased may be properly identified for ownership and stored in the 

(OVER) 



temPorary storage area for a limited amount of time. 

ETHICS CONFERENCE: Thank you to the following students whos·e effort and 
ingenuity contributed richly to the Ethics Conference. 

The Program committee: Rendell Day, Bill Fryar, Terry Reeves. The finance 
committee: Dennis Gabriel, Chr., Frances Browne, Quinn Chipley, David Morrow, 
and John·Stanley. The publicity committee: Steve Thornton, Chr., Diane Cole, 
David Fischler, Martha Schmidt (student wife). The hosoitality chairman: 
Eunice Holbert. The cast of Dunbar's Bremen: Carol Dragos, Patricia McDowell, 
Tim Saunders, Paul Stennett. The seminar conveners: David Howell, Marc 
Mullinax, Brenda Padelford, Lanny Peters, Bob Ratcliff, Dennis Testerman. We 
appreciate the assistance of Nelson Amis, Mickey Cooeland, Steve Fennell, 
Carolyn Harris, Carolyn Helms, David Helms, Judy Powell, and Lily Sang. 

SPORTS BANQUET: The annual intramural sports banquet will be held at 
the Wake Forest Community Center on Tuesday, May 4 

at 5:15 p.m. The banquet will include a steak dinner catered bv the ~olden 
Corral. Tickets are $4.50 per person and are available at the Student Affairs 
office or from David Barrett, Mark Duke or Mike McKee. 

SEMINARY YOUTH: This coming Monday night, April 26, will be a spec-
ial Monday night at Mackie. We will have two films, 

"A Family Lobks at Sex" and "Josie". Mrs. Carolyn Helms and Mr. Ken Boettcher 
will lead the group in a discussion of the films and a question and answer 
period. This is a good OPPOrtunity to ask questions and talk about sexual 
matters in a Christian environment. Note the times: 6:30 pm to 9:30 pm. (You 
will need your parents permission to attend.) Bring your Bible. The m·eeting 
will be in the Library A-Vroom. 

SUMMER SCHOOL 
REGISTRATION: 

REGISTRATION for the FIRST TERM of SUMMER SCHOOL 
can be carried out beginning on April 30. Secure 
clearance from the Business Office and finalize 

registration in the Office of the Registrar. Students completing registration 
at this time do not need to appear at the time scheduled for registration -
June 14. All pre-registrations that have been received for the first term can 
be honored. 

CEPP: All persons planning to be a part of the Cooperative 
Education Program in Preaching next fall will need 

to come by the CEPP desk in the FIM office and sign up. Persons who have not 
participated before will need to pick up an application form and return it to 
the CEPP desk as soon as possible. 

LIBRARY HOURS EXTENDED: The library will remain open until midnight on May 
3, 4, 5, 6, 10, and 11 in order to assist students 

in preparation for exams. After 10:30 p.m. (normal closing time), only re-
serve books may be checked out. 

RETURN DATE FOR Please note that library books are being checked 
LIBRARY BOOKS: out with a due-date of May 11, 1982. This is to 

enable the library staff to clear seniors for grad-
uation and to prePare for inventory the week following graduation. If you 
have a special need related to this due-date, please see Angela Barker in the 
Circulation Office. 

PENN. -S. JERSEY Harold Crane and Terry Douglas, Penn. -S. Jersey 
MINISTRY: Convention, will be on campus April 29 (Thursday) 

to talk to students interested in the Van Ministry 
and work in Penn.-S. Jersey.· Please sign up in FIM office for an appointment. 

SUPERVISED MINISTRY All students pre~registering for Supervised Ministry 
PRE-REGISTRATION MEETING: (.M4700) are asked to attend an orientation meeting 

to be held Friday, April 30, 10:00 a~m. in Appleby 
2-05. Attendance at this meeting fulfills the conference with professor listed 
in the catalogue as a pre-requisite for taking the course. 

SPRING CONCERT: The Seminary Choir will present Verdi's Requiem 
on Tuesday, May 4 at 8:00 p.m. in Binkley Chapel. 

The choir will be joined by a professional orchestra under the direction of 
Dr. Ben Johnson. 

All material for the Campus Bulletin should be in the Student Affairs office 
by 12 noon Wednesday. 
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